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Memorandum 

To:   City Plan Commission 

From: Andrea Trane, Director of Planning, Development and Assessment 

CC:  Valerie Fenske, Director of Finance 

Date:  August 19, 2021 

Re: Request to fund CIP 2022-2026 item #713 2nd Street Protected Bike Lane in 2022 

 

Dear City Plan Commissioners, 

Currently, item #713, 2nd Street Protected Bike Lane for $169,443 is proposed as a 2023 project with 

the use of TID 11 funds.   

As a part of resolution #21-0137, allocating funding for the 2nd Street reconstruction project, funding 

for the design of the 2-way cycle track on 2nd Street from Oktoberfest Strasse up to the Market Street 

bridge was approved and will be design in 2021.  Construction of 2nd Street is currently underway and I 

would like to follow through with the commitment to construct the cycle track as quickly as possible.   

The funding source of TID 11 would remain the same and there should be sufficient funds to also 

complete the other approved TID 11 project, the Wagon Wheel Connector Trail. 


